CHELAN COUNTY FIRE DISTRICT #9 AUXILIARY
21696 Lake Wenatchee Hwy, Leavenworth, WA  98826  (509) 763-3034

Minutes

March 6, 2013
Good of the Order:  Chief Lamar thanked everyone for attending the Banquet.  He informed everyone on how the district is doing and how many calls they had reflecting back on the December damages and lost homes from fires.  He gave an estimated time of arrival for the new brush and pump trucks.  He gave a run down on upcoming training classes for the firemen and also informed us that District #9 will be hosting the Chief’s Dinner.  District #9 will also be hosting the Chelan-Douglas Firefighters Assoc. dinner in June.
Call to Order:  Meeting called to order by President Jimi at 7:20 p.m. with 19 members present.

February Minutes:  Barb W. motioned to approve as published, Judi K. seconded.  Motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report:  Beginning balance is $21,120.28.  Income from a bazaar table & a donation was $73.00; expense was our donation to firefighter’s assoc. for $18,200.00 leaving an operating budget balance of $2,993.28.  No expense bills were presented.  Susan H. motioned to approve report, Nancy Miller seconded.  Motion carried.
Old Business:
Reader board: There was discussion and concluded that it is not a feasible project and tabled.  

Nominating Committee:  Kathy Gibbs reported that the current officers were willing to go another year unless someone else wanted to volunteer.

New Business:

There was discussion regarding the Sunshine Policy and there will be a new policy drawn up with some changes.  Susan H. motioned to clarify, upon the death of a spouse of the auxiliary, flowers may be sent up to $50 value or at members request in lieu of flowers, a $50 donation will be made to the charity of their choice in memory of their loved one, Nancy Miller seconded and motion carried.

Years of service was discussed and agreed that those who have served, left and come back, will pick up where they left off.  They will not loose those previous years.

Committee sign-up sheet for the New Year was passed around.  We still need committee chairman for the following items:  historian, name tags, new member packets, picture wall, publicity, yard sale and yard sale bake sale.
Barb W. motioned to adjourn approximately 8:00 p.m., Susan seconded.  Motion carried.

Next meeting will be April 3, 2013 at 6:30 for potluck followed by meeting at 7:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by:

JoAnn Fountain for Kathy Kelly, Secretary

